








Bibby Financial Services Limited

Strategic Report for the Year Ended 31 December 2022 (continued)

Chief Executive's statement

Business highlights

Our 40th year of trading, 2022, saw the continued strengthening of our business following a transformation
initiated in 2020.

Our executive leadership team and organisational structure introduced in 2021 are now well established and I
am pleased to report the turnaround measures taken have had a positive impact on our business units, customers,
colleagues and performance.

Against a backdrop of macroeconomic uncertainty and rising pressure on SME customers around the world, our
reshaped business delivered strong results in 2022. Highlights include:

• Significant turnaround in financial performance with a 14% increase in turnover to £150.5m
• Improving profitability with Profit Before Tax of £9.5m (2021: £0.3m)
• 6% growth in debts factored to £10.6bn
• “Excellent” independent Trustpilot rating highlighting our focus on customer service
• Strong growth in colleague engagement, scoring in the upper quartile and above industry benchmark

Testament to the confidence in our business was the renewal and increase of our UK and EUA facilities in 2022,
providing us with total funding capability of more than £1.3bn, ensuring we are optimally positioned to address
our customers’ financing needs while continuing to grow BFS sustainably.

Our Invoice Finance business reported improved performance as we welcomed more than 1,000 new customers
globally, processing more than 2.5m invoices to support the cashflow needs of SMEs around the world. We
achieved strong growth in debts factored as SME demand for third party financing continued to recover
following the unwinding of Covid-19 support measures.

We reported significant growth in our Foreign Exchange division as well as greater synergies between our
Invoice Finance and Asset Finance businesses, allowing us to structure a wider range of transactions to support
customers.

Combining Bibby Line Group’s shipping heritage and expertise with BFS’s SME financing capability, we
announced plans to launch BFS Marine Finance in 2023. Broadening our product range to support a greater
number of SMEs around the world is a key part of our strategy and the launch will see us bolster our support for
businesses throughout Europe, providing further growth opportunities.

Overall, our BFS 4.0 strategy is driving a return to sustainable profitability, allowing us to plan our investment
portfolio for new capability to increase our long term competitiveness. We remain alert to macroeconomic
conditions and the challenges and risks facing SME customers in 2023 and beyond.

Working closely with our technology partners in 2022, we updated key systems across our regions, with these
projects already proving beneficial, increasing the speed in which we provide funding while reducing manual
processing for colleagues.

During the year, we maintained our focus on Project Compass, a Bibby Line Group-wide initiative which places
People, Customer, Community and Environment at the heart of our approach.

I’m particularly pleased with the drive and enthusiasm of our Environment Group of which you will read more
about in this report alongside other Compass-related initiatives.
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